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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

March 2, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The March 2, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Paul Weller

Scott Stepp

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of February 16, 2011. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$    86,404.32  General Fund (1)





$      1,436.00  Fire Fund (4)


$    26,298.87  Sewer Fund (8)

$      9,958.62  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$  124,097.81  Total  

REPORTS
Road Department    Mr. Mike Alekna of Maplewood Road reported that his mailbox had been knocked down during the last snow storm. He stated he wanted his mailbox returned to its previous condition.  Mr. Yanos explained the Township’s position on replacing mailboxes. David Klein, subcontractor to the Township, presented pictures of the mailbox. He stated that he plows snow in the street, not up on the curb; he maintained that the mailbox extended over the curb and that’s why it was knocked down. After discussion, Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to have the road crew go out and straighten the mailbox post and tamp the ground around it to secure it. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Boland asked if Mr.Alekna would drop his claim with the contractor’s insurance carrier if the Township fixed the mailbox. Mr. Alekna stated he would drop the claim. 

Code Enforcement 

The February report was presented to the Board for review. 

Planning Commission

STS Escrow Release Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the escrow release per LTL’s letter. Motion passed 4-0. 

Scheduling of Leaf Creek Farm Conditional Use Hearing The hearing will be held on March 23 at 6pm and April 27 if necessary. 
OLD BUSINESS

Saldo Changes    Mr. Lyon reported that Steve Loomis had taken readings in the school parking lot and found the lighting in compliance with the ordinance. Mr. Yanos stated that he felt it was too dark. Mr. Weller stated that if the lighting is in compliance and the Board thinks it’s too dim, then the standards need to be raised. The Manager stated he felt the lighting is not adequate for elderly and people with vision problems. Mr. Weller suggested that Steve Loomis take readings at several locations so the Board can make a decision. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland stated that the Thalia water line grant was being processed by DEP.  

The depositions for Bancorp were scheduled for March 11th. 

NEW BUSINESS

Crime Watch Electric Bills    Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to reimburse the Crimewatch for their electric bills for the year. Motion passed 4-0.
Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Campos  Maria Campos explained to the Board that she and Lauren Baxter would be applying for a variance to operate three businesses on one property. She was purchasing a 20 acre farm at 405 Pleasant View Dr. and would like to move her social work private practice there. In addition, Ms. Baxter has a therapeutic riding practice and they also have a small art gallery that they would like to operate out of the same location. They explained that they operate a quiet, discreet and professional business. Mr. Yanos asked if they would be willing to limit the number of clients as a part of the conditional use. They replied that they would. Ms. Campos further explained that they would like to have a sign at the entry of the property, fence the fields, rehab the barn for horses and convert the pole barn into an indoor riding ring. They would also like to construct an outside riding ring behind the barn. Ms. Campos stated she felt the operation would be an asset to the community. The open space would be used for grazing and they would be living in the house. Mr. Yanos stated he felt there should be some limits on outside lighting. Mr. Boland stated that the applicants also need a conditional use hearing for a home occupation. The decision was made to conduct the conditional use hearing on the same night as the zoning hearing board hearing. 
Solar Installation Training Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the training for Steve Loomis. Motion passed 4-0. 

Haas Farm Lease Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to award the lease to Bruce Bechtel for $1152 for a four year period. Motion passed 3-0-1. Mr. Yanos abstained. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Weller reported that Joe Hayik, chairperson of the Planning Commission, had two surgeries, follow up treatment and was recovering at home. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize Richard Hart Agency to provide renewal quotations for the Township insurance for next year. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Lyon reported that one of the prospective engineers for the equalization tank project resolved the filament problem at the Plant. It required changing the oxygen levels and timing sequence in the clarifiers. The Manager reported that Steve Loomis would like to add two new services to the fee schedule. He would like to provide backhoe services to residents for on lot sewage permit applicants. Mr. Lyon stated he was concerned about government providing services that the private sector can do. Mr. Stepp thought the Township should try it. 
Mr. Lyon reported that the RFP’s for the equalization tank project were sent out to several engineering firms. The Tollgate Road pipe repair is now complete. Mr. Lyon thanked Supervisor Weller for his help. The Manager reported that Michael Murphy approached the Park and Rec Board to start a youth tennis program. It would be for residents in the Daniel Boone School District. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to support the proposal as submitted. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Lyon stated that there will be a field meeting for the River Road Bridge project on March 11 at 10am. He didn’t think there were any utility conflicts. The Manager reported that there had been a snow plowing accident. One plow hit another plow. A claim was submitted to the insurance carrier. Replacement of the plow and repairs to the truck will be about $6,137. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the expenditure. Motion passed 4-0. Updated FEMA maps have been sent to the Township, they will have more accurate information. This may require an update to the flood plain ordinance, which will require the solicitor’s review. The Board discussed replacing the Code Enforcement vehicle. The Manager will write specs for a used vehicle. Vehicle #65 is ready to be divested. The Manager thought that it could be advertised with a reserve. If the reserve is not met, then it could be sent to auction. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to send Mr. Howell Clarke to Spring Road Maintenance training. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve a change order for Video Pipe Services to do slip lining from Manhole 23 to Manhole 28 at a cost of $10,087. Motion passed 4-0. The repairs were causing longitudinal cracks in the line and spreading from section to section. The Board discussed grouting some oddly sized wyes in the line. Mr. Yanos was not in favor of grouting. The Manager suggested deleting the wyes from the contract and trying to find a contractor that could line a 5 inch line or excavate the connections and replace them. Mr. Lyon reported he had met with Lynn Readinger regarding his problem with his well. Mr. Reading is going to have a well company investigate. 
Chief of Police  The Chief reported that several new policies have been sent to the Solicitor for review. Officer O’Rourke and Corporal Oesterling have been sworn in as detectives with the Berks County Major Crimes Task Force. Officer High was injured in a chase with a fleeing suspect. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Chief to attend a workshop on Police Services and Emergency Management put on by the Association of Boroughs. Motion passed 4-0.
Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to send the Chief to a Rail Car Incident Response seminar at a cost of $100. Motion passed 4-0. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve sending the Chief to a Civil Service Rules course at a cost of $160. Motion passed 4-0. 

Representatives from Southern Berks EMS asked that if there are complaints from the Fire Companies that they be directed to Southern Berks directly. Amity Fire Company would like an active roster list. 

SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Yanos stated that young Mr. Richard is going to farm the Schmale farm. He suggested that he also be allowed to farm the adjacent Cider Mill open space. Mr. Weller suggested that there should be some kind of written agreement. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

John Nicoline of Old Airport Road complained that there was no speed enforcement on his road. Richard Turgen of Old Airport Road agreed. The Chief agreed to address the issue. Rick Cooper of Limekiln Road stated that people speed on his road as well. Curt Clifford thanked the Board for supporting the tennis program. 
ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mrs. McGrath and seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 9:35PM for land acquisition, potential litigation and personnel issues. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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